MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 15th  SEPTEMBER 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors, Meinir Taylor, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel, Nick McNally, Gwyneth Davies, Charles Arch and Cllr Ifan Davies 
Apologies; Cllr Brian Thomas and Rhiannon Jones.
The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr. Gwyneth Davies.
Cllr Ifan Davies, the new County Councillor for the Lledrod Ward, was welcomed to his first meeting with Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council.

Matters Arrising.
Water Wheel,

The Water Wheel project is coming to an end and there are a few concerns regarding the safety of the site. A meeting needs to be arranged with Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon on site before the Community Council takes over the maintenance of the wheel.

Street Lights,
The clerk has contacted Derwen Lighting and SWALEC to come and price the job of putting the new street lights in the village.

B.T. Kiosk,
The clerk has made some enquiries about the kiosk near Bwlchyblaen which is on the list of Kiosk’s in Ceredigion to be removed. The Councillors were of the opinion that if one of the kiosk’s in our community had to go this would be the one as there is a strong mobile phone signal in this area.
Correspondance,

A letter was received from the clerk of Ystrad Fflur Community Council inviting three members from our council along with members from the other councils in the Lledrod Ward, to a meeting in the Library at Neuadd Pantyfedwen to help organise a farwell party to Cllr Dai Lloyd Evans. It was decided that Cllr Nick McNally, Brian Thomas and the clerk would attend.
Welsh Air Ambulance,

A letter was received from Welsh Air Ambulance asking us to help with their Pound Appeal. We have received some raffle books to sell. Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Meinir Taylor & Gwyneth Davies took the books to sell.

Tidy Wales Awards,

A letter was received asking if we would like to enter for the Tidy Wales Awards. 

Affordable Housing Meeting,
A meeting will be held at Penrhyncoch Village Hall to discuss Affordable Housing and Planning Matters in Ceredigion, Cllr’s Gwyneth Davies and Sheena Duller will attend.

Developing Education in Ceredigion,
Ceredigion County Council’s Education Department have provided a report on education in the County. Cllr Meinir Taylor will provide a précis on this document by the next meeting.
Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project,

There was  a further meeting on the Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project held at the Hafod Arms, Devil’s Bridge. Cllr Sheena Duller attended on our behalf.
Zurich Insurance,
The insurance policy needs to be renewed at a cost of £205.00.

V.A.T.Returns,
A BACS payment from the V.A.T up to the 31st July 2008 has  gone into our bank account for £10977.63p. This includes the V.A.T for the Water Wheel.

Ceredigion Community Safety Plan,

A document was received about the Ceredigion Community Safety Plan. Cllr Nick McNally will take this report home with him and report back by the next meeting.

Dyfed Powys Police,

A letter was received from Pc Ryan Jones Community Support Officer for this area who wishes to be included in our mailing list to know when our meetings are as he would like to attend. It was decided to include him on our e-mail list.
Donations,
Letters asking for donations were received from the following,

Aberystwyth Citizens Advice, British Red Cross, Shelter Cymru and Macmillan Cancer Support.

Planning,

Letters were received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that planning had been granted for a glass house at Ochr Glog and a Planning Application for alterations and extensions at Capel Helaeth, there were no objections.

School Closure,
It was with sadness we heard of the closure of Ysbyty Ystwyth primary school before the return after the summer holidays. A meeting had been held between the PTA and staff at the school and due to the small number of children, 10 only, the  conclusion was to move all  the children together to Llanafan Primary School. The Education Department were informed of this and another meeting was held the following evening between Staff, parents and members of the Education Department to finalise the move. Cllr Gwyneth Davies is now concerned that the Secondary School at Tregaron could suffer as Llanafan School is in the Aberystwyth catchment area, and wishes a letter to be sent from the Community Council to the Education Department asking them to include LLanafan School in the Tregaron catchment area. There are also concerns about the morning bus into Aberystwyth making it convenient  for parents to send their children into secondary schools in Aberystwyth and would like enquiries to be made to stop this service as it only runs during term time. Cllr Nick McNally informed us that this bus was set up to take people into work at Aberystwyth and to Coleg Ceredigion and that schoolchildren are having to pay to use the service, it is not a school bus. These are questions that need to be put in the letter.
There was no other business, the next meeting will be on the Monday 20th October at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall. 
